
From: LeadInventory DEQ 
Sent: Tuesday, October 8, 2024 9:40 AM
To:
Subject: Approved Non-Lead Form - Kearns Improvement District, UTAH

Dear Kearns Improvement District, 

Thank you for submitting the Non-Lead Form. Your Non-Lead Form has been reviewed and based on the 
supporting documentation you included, it has been approved.  

What this means for your system: 

This Non-Lead Form will be used in place of the completed Initial Inventory Template that is due Oct. 16, 
2024. You do need to keep a service line inventory on file for your own purposes as the division may request it 
at a later date. 

Non-lead systems must fulfill the public accessibility requirement by providing a public statement they 
have no lead service lines or galvanized service lines requiring replacement and a general description of how 
they made that determination.  

Keep in mind that additional inventory requirements are being considered in the  proposed EPA Lead and 
Copper Rule Improvements (LCRI). A requirement that is being proposed in EPA's LCRI that may affect 
Kearns Improvement District water systems inventory is updating the inventory to include all service line 
connectors in an effort to identify and replace Lead connectors. 

Note: In the proposed EPA Lead and Copper Rule Improvements (LCRI), systems must validate the accuracy 
of a pool of service lines that were determined to be non-lead through any method other than record reviews 
and 2-point field verification (utility side and customer side) no later than ten years after the final LCRI is 
published. Service lines that were determined to be non-lead by using the 1970 cutoff date, minimum service 
line material verification (MSLMV) process/statistical modeling or by using anecdotal reports may require 
future validation through this proposed requirement. 

Thank you, 
-- 

DDW Lead Team
Lead Inventory | Division of Drinking Water

M: (801) 536-4200
 

P: (385) 501-9128 
195 N. 1950 W. 
Salt Lake City, UT 84116 


